
STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA 
UTILITIES COMMISSION 

RALEIGH 

DOCKET NO. E-100, SUB 165 

BEFORE THE NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

In the Matter of  
2020 Biennial Integrated Resource Plans and 
Related 2020 REPS Compliance Plans 
 

 
) 
) 
) 
 

 
ORDER GRANTING PETITION 
TO INTERVENE AND FOR 
LIMITED APPEARANCE 
 

BY THE PRESIDING COMMISSIONER: On October 16, 2020, NC WARN, Inc., 
and Center for Biological Diversity (Petitioners), filed a joint petition with the Commission 
seeking to intervene in the above-captioned docket.  

On October 16, 2020, Anchun Jean Su, an attorney admitted to practice in the 
District of Columbia, and Howard Crystal, an attorney admitted to practice in the District 
of Columbia, filed motions seeking authority to appear pro hac vice on behalf of the 
Petitioners. Ms. Su and Mr. Crystal are associated with Matthew D. Quinn, an attorney in 
good standing in the State of North Carolina, for the purpose of this limited representation. 

The Presiding Commissioner is of the opinion that good cause exists to allow the 
intervention by the Petitioners and the appearance pro hac vice by Ms. Su and 

Mr. Crystal.   

IT IS, THEREFORE, ORDERED as follows: 

1. That the Petitioners are hereby allowed to intervene in this proceeding; 

2. That the motions of Ms. Su and Mr. Crystal for admission pro hac vice in 
this proceeding shall be, and are hereby, granted; and 

3. That the names and addresses of the attorneys for the Petitioners are as 
follows: 

Matthew D. Quinn 
Lewis & Roberts, PLLC 
3700 Glenwood Avenue, Suite 410  
Raleigh, NC 27612 
Telephone: (919) 981-0191 
mdq@lewis-roberts.com 
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Anchun Jean Su 
Staff Attorney and Energy Director 
Center for Biological Diversity 
1411 K Street, NW, Suite 1300 
Washington, DC 20005 
(202) 849-8399 
jsu@biologicaldiversity.org 

Howard M. Crystal 
Senior Attorney 
Center for Biological Diversity 
1411 K Street, NW, Suite 1300 
Washington, DC 20005 
(202) 809-6926 
hcrystal@biologicaldiversity.org 

ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 

This the 19th day of October, 2020. 

NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

       
      Janice H. Fulmore, Deputy Clerk 

mailto:jsu@biologicaldiversity.org

